## Tuftonboro Cemetery Trustees Meeting Minutes July 2, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 5:33 PM.

In attendance: Chairperson Susan Weeks, Carol Bush, Sexton Greg Buck and Mark Eldridge. Charlotte Allen was unable to attend in person but was present on conference call during the meeting.

The minutes of the June 4, 2019 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved.

Mark asked to be notified prior to burials to make sure the lawn is cut in the appropriate section. Greg agreed to let Mark know by text.

Mark's June invoice for cemetery maintenance totaling \$1,650 was reviewed and unanimously approved for payment.

Greg's June invoice for \$252.50 was also reviewed and unanimously approved for payment.

On 7/2 Sue met with Natt King of Natt King Stoneworks of Moultonborough regarding work in the French Cemetery. The right corner has eroded and is about 3.5 feet lower than the other corner. A motion was made, seconded and unanimously approved to pay \$15,000 for continuing work that includes bringing in fill plus an excavator to lift the granite slabs.

Current year expenditures as of June were briefly reviewed with no questions for discussion.

Jacob Harzbecker replied to Carol's request for assistance to fix the damage his car did to the Thomas Cemetery fence but to date no contribution has been received from him. Nevertheless, Charlotte will order the repair work.

An invoice from Winnipesaukee Lumber for \$42.25 for rebars was unanimously approved for payment.

Sue and Carol attended the NH Municipal Association Trustees Training in Gorham on June 25<sup>th</sup> which focused on governance and right to know law.

The next meeting will be Tuesday, August 6th at 5:30 PM. Public attendance and input are encouraged.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:55 PM.

Submitted by Carol Bush, Secretary, Tuftonboro Cemetery Trustees